EHACC meeting held Aug. 21, 6:30 p.m. at the town hall. Sheila Tomlinson, Shirley Brooks, Carol Lane, Melissa Pionzio, Kevin Gunning, Betty Sennett and Val Bozzi were present, regrets, Kristen Walsh 
1. Call to Order 
2. Minutes from July 17 approved with a correction to Steve Allison’s name (not Allen) director of the Middletown Arts Commission. 
3. No public comment
4. Old Business
a. Special Guest Steve Allison, Middletown Arts Commission Director. Val expressed her reasons for asking him to visit us. She outlined our accomplishments – a mission statement, a small budget from the town, community assessment, outreach, arts and culture events calendar and Facebook page and a few events, but have not looked at ourselves as a commission that provides entertainment to the community. We are thinking of providing mini grants to the community and we want to know the best way to go about doing this, to do it correctly, what would be the angle for the RFP. How does Middletown stream money?
Steve said the Middletown Arts Commission does limited events - fireworks, a summer sound series and an arts camp for children. Funding comes from the state for general operating, not for re-granting. Within their budget there is a line item for grants. A certain amount is set aside. There are three grant periods, the 15th of September, January and March. Categories include general operating support and projects (in January), categories 2 and 3 can be between $1 and $8000. They have a grant application. All of the money is provided by tax payers. All of this information is available on the Middletown web site and on Arts2Go.org. Grant applications and guidelines are available online. Beyond the application is an interview with a grants panel. They have 11 commissioners plus 2 alternates. Everyone is required to sit in on an interview. Their commissioners’ backgrounds vary, they are diverse in race, ethnicity, political affiliation (7 and 4) each appointed by the mayor. 
Originally, there was a city arts and culture department set up and there was a city employee/director hired to oversee it because the city felt it was important enough to be connected to the department. The MAC does get donations which go into a special fund, which is controlled by the commission, no one else can take the money. They are looking into building an endowment and have started a committee to look into it. 
Val asked about who Middletown gives grants to. Steve said grants can go to nonprofit and for profit groups. Some of the grants have been successful and some not. The Greater Middletown Chorale started with a grant from MAC, now it’s a large chorus of singers that travel and have participated in making a film. During the MAC grant interview process, the applicant is asked how they are going to keep the program going. There is no guarantee that the project will be funded again by MAC from year to year. There have been some cases that the project never gets off the ground, and in that case, MAC can ask for the money back. EHACC commissioners asked about the response from the public and Steve said if your overall record is positive, the community doesn’t have complaints. EHACC members want to be sure we are clear on how to present grant opportunities so that everyone understands what it is. Steve said you make sure you are clear in your presentation, you can’t make everyone happy and there will be some people who don’t agree. The primary question MAC asks is, how is this helping the community and our taxpayers? There are great projects that don’t help Middletown and MAC doesn’t support those. There are projects they have supported that are outside of town, but they reflect positively on Middletown. Hamden and New Haven are other towns that have governing bodies for the arts and cultural commissions. Other towns rely on donations and fees. MAC provides funding to the public schools cultural council for arts in residence programs. There are commissioners on MAC that are opposed to giving money to the board of education. MAC has a printed calendar that lists upcoming arts and cultural events in town which helps to publicize the events of groups. Steve also has a column in there where he talks about the state of the arts. There is also a semi-annual report to the council and the mayor. This report gives you an opportunity to state your case to the general public. There is also arts2go.org which is an arts calendar, which puts the onus on the artists and the arts groups to submit their events. If they want to be in the calendar, they have to submit to arts2go.org
MAC hosts a five week kids’ arts enrichment camp. There is a lot of registration, data entry involved in doing this. There are also many financial responsibilities required to run the MAC. Steve’s staff person was cut in the past and now he is is looking to have a staff person rehired to help with some of these clerical responsibilities, which would allow him to be out in the community more. The more you get the community involved in speaking up for you, the more you can get things moving, Steve said. 
Grants not only show that an arts commission supports the arts, but also that the community supports artists and cultural groups and want them to stay around. He gave an example of potential cuts to the arts budget that were proposed in Middletown, which would have affected a local theater group that puts on a circus camp very summer.  About 150 parents and children showed up at the city council meeting to express how important the arts were to them and to the city. 
Steve said be public about how much funding is available for grants, and how many people applied, the amount they applied for. This can be shown to the council to compare how much the commission has to give and how much was actually requested by the arts and cultural community. Grants are publicize through press releases through the media, there is also an “art stakeholders” group with more than 100 members who share their email addresses. They are contacted by email and meet quarterly with a potluck meal at the Hubbard Room of the Russell Library. Steve sends out emails to remind them that grant deadlines are approaching. The stakeholders grew out of the Arts for All group. There are enough groups in town that they had to be careful not to step on each other’s toes or plan events that coincide with other big events in the city. This is something that they discuss at the stakeholders meeting, so groups can learn about each other’s events, collaborate together on projects and events and to discuss anything that needs work in the community in regards to the arts. Steve’s wife got him involved in the arts; she is founder of the Buttonwood Tree in Middletown. Steve had a lot of music contacts, had a radio program. He had many contacts in the city, when the MAC director before Steve retired, he was approached by some commissioners to apply. Initially it was a 20 hour a week position, now it’s full time. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Steve suggested, that because we have a budget, we should research the grant process, and then look to provide grants to the community. He suggested that we look at Shoreline at a Glance, the newsletter offered by the Shoreline Alliance. This newsletter includes information about peer advisory, which would help us to learn how to plan workshops that would be beneficial to the community such as a workshop on to successfully apply for a grant. Steve suggested that we keep track of our volunteer time and the in-kind services that we offer through our outreach and let the town council know.
Val recommended that we pull forms from Middletown and other towns, and review them at our next meeting. That would give us time to plan. Betty suggested that we offer a grant that affects/benefit many groups, not just a specific group or interest. 
Steve suggested that we consider a retreat with a mediator. 
Commission members also liked the idea of having town council ad hoc members as part of EHACC and also revisit presenting a report to the town council, include successes and failures. 
5. Financial Update
a. Discussion of plans for the upcoming year – tabled for next meeting as the time was getting late. 
b. Sue Beresick the library director, will be attending our next meeting. She has information about a software program that puts together visual information on the library web site about their events. Sue could be our town liaison. Members discussed the possibility of having a regular ad about arts and cultural events that are coming up in town, along with a physical ad that can be seen. Facebook event invites can also boost participation in our meet and greets and theater chat groups. 
c. Val made a motion to pull information on grants off the Middletown site to determine if there is information we can use, or reword their application. Motion seconded and approved. 
d. Sheila made a motion that the commission offer mini grants to the community. The motion was seconded and approved. During our next meeting we can discuss the amount for the grants and the time line for the process. 
6. Commissioner’s reports and events. Chatham Historical Society house tour Sept. 27 starting at St. Clements; a witch hazel fest at the end October; Friends of the Village Harvest Festival Oct. 4 with an open house at the Goff House; trick or treat night in the village on Oct. 30. EHACC meet and greet will be in October. 
7. No public comment
8. Adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
